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Public Safety Committee 

Wednesday, December 4, 2019   6:00 p.m. 

Regular Meeting  

Common Council Chambers 

31 South Madison Street 

 

MINUTES 

1. Call to Order.  Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Dianne Duggan. 

 

2. Roll Call.  Members present: Dianne Duggan, Larry Dobbs and Jon Senn.  Others 

present:  Police Lieutenant Patrick Reese, Police Sergeant Christopher Jones, EMS 

Chief Jamie Kessenich, City Administrator Ian Rigg, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 

Samantha Jozefowicz. 

 

3. Agenda.  A motion was made by Dobbs, seconded by Senn, to approve the agenda as 

printed.  Motion was approved 3-0.  

 

4. Minutes.  A motion was made by Senn, seconded by Dobbs, to approve the November 

6, 2019 Public Safety regular meeting minutes.  Motion was approved 3-0. 

 

5. Citizen appearances.  None. 

 

6. Old Business. None. 

 

7. New Business.  
A. A motion was made by Senn, seconded by Dobbs, to approve the Original 

Operators License applications for: 

1.  Thomas Michael Harper;  2.  Lisa A Sonnentag. 

Motion was approved 3-0. 

B. A motion was made by Senn, seconded by Dobbs, to approve the Temporary 

Class B Retailer’s License application for Evansville Education Foundation for 

80’s Murder Mystery Party from January 17 and 18, 2020, at 104 W. Main 

Street, Suite 2 (Emma’s Table), Evansville, WI 53536.  Motion was approved 

3-0. 

  

8. Police Department Report.  Reese gave the monthly report covering the training for 

officers.  The Old Fashioned Christmas went well.  Shop with a Cop will be held on 

December, 14 2019.  Lieutenant Reese and Becky from the youth center discussed an 

upcoming youth focus group event.  Erin Conway from UW-Madison extension is 

hosting at the library.  Erin is the Positive Youth Development Outreach Educator and 

has asked for our input.  Community talks Art Gala was held at Emma’s Table and 

Lieutenant Reese attended.  Sergeant Jones conducted a training to Kids Korner Staff 

on how to identity various scams.  For the fundraiser for Kadillac Kat Ranch the 

Police Department agreed to provide a child a ride in a squad car, tour of the Police 

Department and a goodie bag for one child as a raffle gift.  Received a $600 donation 

from a citizen that we will put to use by purchasing a bullet clearing device.  Officer’s 

Reilly and Johnson will be helping Milton Police Department with the Shop with a 

Cop December 5, 2019.  Compliance checks were completed and all businesses 

passed.  Calls for November were 887 in 2019; and 1253 in 2018.  

9. EMS Report.  Kessenich distributed the monthly report.  48 calls for service in the 

month of November 2019.  2019 year to date total calls for service are 566 and 535 in 
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2018.  Evansville will be attending Rescue Task Force Training at the Mercy 

Prehospital Training Center in Janesville on December 9 or December 11.  This 

training will be conducted by Mercy staff and will be along with Evansville Fire 

Department Personnel.  EMT’s will be able to practice while wearing the new tactical 

gear that was purchased in case of these types of incidents.  (Mass Shooting in school 

or business or any other type of incidents that weapons are present.)  The new 

ambulance has arrived and has been placed into service.  Training took place 

November 12th at 5:30 pm, when it was delivered.  Construction has begun on the 

bedrooms. 

 

10. Meeting Reminder:  Next regular meeting scheduled for Wednesday, January 8, 

2019, 6:00 pm.   

 

11. Motion to adjourn.  A motion was made by Dobbs, seconded by Senn, to adjourn at 

6:27 pm.  Motion was approved 3-0. 

 

Samantha Jozefowicz 

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer  
The minutes are not official until approved by the Public Safety Committee at the next regular meeting. 


